
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                           REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                                     AUGUST 07, 2017
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, August 07, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Majors, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Thompson
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Congressman Ralph Abraham, Malone Williams, and Joyce Haynes.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JULY 10, 2017: 
MOTION:
 SOILEAU

SECOND:
REED
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the JULY 10, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 REED
          SECOND:
VIDRINE

A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Ken Vidrine to dispense and accept the JULY 17, 2017 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
REED

           SECOND:
DICAPO
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the JULY 24, 2017 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:

JD BANKS:


A representative with JD Banks will attend the next Executive Committee Meeting to do a presentation on the various products they offer.
NEW BUSINESS:


A company will be coming in about midweek to look at the Grimmett Property as a possible site to locate their business. They are an export company for seafood and meats they they process and export out.
LEASE WITH MRT:

The Corps of Engineers had taken the application of MRT for the construction of the facility and put it in limbo until October due to budgetary reasons. The comment period at 
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this time was July 15th and the deadline was August 28th. They would like to move those dates ahead 6 months to February 2018 and the cure date to April 01, 2018. The new deadline would be April 30, 2018. Port Attorney Jacque Pucheu will review the lease extension and possibly have it ready to present by the Executive Committee Meeting on Monday, August 21st. Congressman Ralph Abraham attended the meeting and said if MRT and/or the Port so desired he could provide some assistance in trying to get the Corps moving on this project.
The next meeting date was scheduled for September 11, 2017. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

